Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

February 22, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Gil Finch, Jason Call, Mike Smith, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative 
Absent:  Donna Laurent, Bob Roy, alternate; Wayne Kellner, alternate 
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
In the absence of a regular Board member, Mike Smith was designated a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A correction was made to indicate Jason Call had attended and spoke at the school district budget hearing.  He was an observer of the district meeting.  A motion was made by Jason Call to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2022 meeting as amended, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Financial Report
A motion was made by Jason Call to accept the financial report from January 1 to date, seconded by Gil Finch.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultations

June Garneau (Mapping and Planning Solutions) working with the Board on the Master Plan had to reschedule because of a death in the family.  Board members directed the Board secretary to contact the town’s attorney to ask if the Master Plan needs to be reviewed by legal counsel before a final version is published.  The Board will not meet on March 8 as that is the date of town meeting.  The next scheduled Board meeting is March and June said she had put that date on her calendar.
Communications
The Select Board asked the Planning Board for any comments on two building permits. The Board examined a building permit for the Walsh property on Cedric Road.  The original plans for an addition had been revised.  The Board saw no problem with the proposal.  A second building permit for the Souza property on Ingerson Road for a proposed addition (already granted a Variance by the Zoning Board of Adjustment to build closer to the lot line than allowed in the Land Use Ordinance) now showed two bedrooms being added where before there has only been one.  This might have an impact on the existing septic system. The Planning Board agreed it was up to the owners of the property to provide documentation from the NH Department of Environmental Services to the Select Board if that is what the Select Board needs.  The Planning Board also suggested that the Select Board consider updating the town’s building permit application so more information is available to help in making decisions.  

Other Business
Chairman Meehan said he hoped Roy would still consider becoming a Board member.  The Board secretary also reported she had received a phone call from Bob Roy who said he won’t be able to continue serving as an alternate.  He would follow up with an official letter of resignation to the Board.  Other Board members said it has been difficult to find new volunteers.  Some current members have been donating their time for several years and it’s been difficult to find other town’s people willing to help, especially younger residents of the town who could be an important asset in looking to the future.
Jason Call asked the Board to return to the Master Plan revision draft, in particular to Chapter 1: Land Use.  He said the descriptions of the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment in the paragraphs on page 19 need some revisions.  Also, on page 24 where goals are listed, some of these stated goals may need editing as well.  Board members agreed that some of the wording is too strong and needs to be modified.  Examples being such words as “provide” and “discourage”.     

The Board’s next regular meeting date is March 22, 2022.
Gil Finch made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mike Smith.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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